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We were back at the fishbowl and loved every minute.  Prez Emily started the meeting at 
12:15pm.  We were going through and distributing the American Flags to be placed on the 
graves of our members on Saturday, May 27th.  We will be having breakfast at the Golden     
Corral at 7:30pm on Saturday.  
 
Emily mentioned our speaker was sick and will be rescheduled for a later meeting. 
Emily recapped what a great time we had at our last meeting a cMoe.   We only had four mem-
bers take the tour.   Emily, Ron Eberhart, Bob Shetler, and Michael Burk. 
 
Sunshine Report -  All members are healthy. Attendance was down due to the fact that members 
had graduating kids at school.   
 
Ron mentioned that our Foundation was donating $300 to the District Junior Golf Tournament 
on June 13th at Deer Creek Golf Course in Clayton, IN.   There will also be a local tournament 
on June 7th at Thoroughbred Golf Course. 
 
Travelin’ Rich Hawley was filling-in for our MIA Sarge, Michael Wall closing a big deal in 
New Harmony. 
 
First we did the half-pot drawing.  Lucky Bob Shetler won $20.  Congrats Bob!! 
 
Rich collected conscience money from most members.  Trivia Contest was next.  What candy 
was made famous in the movie E.T.???  Easy.   Reese’s Pieces.  What singing rock and roll 
greats died at what age?  Janice Joplin, Jimmy Hendrix, Jim Morrison, and Kurt Cobain.  They 
all died at age 27. 
 
Yesterday, May 23rd was Ken Dennis’ birthday.  We sang Happy Birthday to him.  Happy Birth-
day, Ken. Ron mentioned our next meeting will be Noon at Wesselman Park Shelter House 
#1.  It will be a NOW meeting.  New Optimists Wanted.   Please bring a guest.  We are signing 
up to bring a side.  Chicken will come from Sureway Foods in Henderson.   Karen Morris 
swears it is the best ever.   Ron will send out a sign-up sheet. 
 
We finished about 1pm.  It was a great meeting talking and enjoying each others company. 
Next meeting a NOW meeting.  Plan on attending... June 14th… 

 
Ron Eberhart, Newsletter writer for June 

June 14th – NOW meeting @ Wesselman Park        
**Bring a Guest** Shelter House #1 

June 28th – Ra Sha Bonds                                          
CAPE 


